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Upcoming Events  
 

March 2020 
 

Sun. Mar 1, 8, 15, 22, 29  
Worship 8 & 1045  
Sun School 915  

Mon. Mar 2 
Support Group 7  

Elders Mtg 7  
Trivia Night Baskets 630 

Tues. Mar 3  
Quilting 10-3  

Trivia Night Baskets 630  
Wed. Mar. 4, 11, 18, 25  
Ladies Bible Study 10  

Lenten Dinner 6  
Lenten Worship 7  
Adult Choir 745  

Sun. Mar 1, 8, 22 
Confirmation 12  
Sun. Mar 8, 22  

KOOL Choir 1015  
Mon. Mar 9, 16, 23, 30  

Support Group 7  
Tues. Mar 10  

Church Council 7  
Sat. Mar. 14  

20th Annual Trivia Night  
Doors open 515 play 6  

Sun. Mar 15  
VBS Mtg 12  

Tues. Mar 17  
Election Day  

BSLC Polling Place  
Christian Ed 7  
Thur. Mar 19  

First Day of Spring  
Fri. Mar 20  

Church Directory Photos  
2-7 p.m.  

Sat. Mar 21  
Church Directory Photos  

10-5 p.m.  
Tues. Mar 24  
Youth Board 7  
Evangelism 7  

 
 
�

Lenten & Easter Worship Schedule  
Midweek Lenten Dinners & Worship  

March 4, 11, 18, 25 April 1 
Dinner 6 p.m.—Worship 7 p.m.  

Palm Sunday, April 5 
Worship 8 & 1045  

Maundy Thursday, April 9 
Worship—7 p.m.  

Good Friday, April 10 
Worship - 7 p.m.  

Easter Egg Hunt—Saturday, April 11 
Puppet show, Egg Hunt & Easter Craft—10 am  

Easter Sunday, April  12 
Sunrise Service 6:30 am  
Easter Breakfast 745am 

 Easter Communion Celebration 9:30 am�

Friday, March 20 from 2-7 p.m.  
Saturday, March 21, from 10 am—5 pm  
 
Sign ups can be made on the church 
website:  
Www.mybslc.org  

20th Annual Trivia Night  
Challenge 

 
WHERE:  Katy Cavins, 308 E. 5th St. 
O’Fallon, Il  
WHEN: Saturday, March 14, 2020   
Doors open at 5:15PM.   
  Play begins promptly at 6:00PM 
WHAT: A night of fun for your team of 
eight players. For $20.00 per person 
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One of the Bible’s greatest wisdom books is the book of Job. This Lent we 
will explore this magnificent composition that is numbered among the great-
est literature of all time. Nine sermons will help us dig deeply into Job’s 
central message and supporting truths. 
  
We all suffer—personally and privately. We also suffer in more public ways. 
A husband loses a job. A child gets divorced. A parent dies. And now, 

thanks to the media, we are able to see and experience more and more of the world’s catastrophes and suf-
fering. We need the book of Job, now, more than ever.  
 
Martin Luther asserted that “Job is magnificent and sublime as no book of Scripture.” Others have called 
Job “the Shakespeare of the Bible.” The early Christian scholar Jerome perhaps put it best when he called 
the book of Job an “eel,” since the more one tries to contain it, the slipperier it becomes!  
 
The purpose of our Lenten emphasis is to learn how to apply Job to our lives so that the book becomes less 
like an eel and more like a loving companion through life’s dark valleys. Preaching plans are as follows:  
 

Ash Wednesday: “Flying Blind” (Job 1:1–12) 

Lent 1 “Sweet Surrender” (Job 1:13–21)  

Lent 2 “Learning to Lament” (Job 3:1–26) 

Lent 3 “It Is Enough” (Job 14:1–14) 

Lent 4 “Understanding How It All Works Together” (Job 23:1–17)  

Lent 5 “God Speaks in the Storm” (Job 38:1–11)  

Maundy Thursday “On Earth Is Not His Equal!” (Job 41:20–34)  

Good Friday “Tearing Down the Spite House” (Job 42:7–9) 

The Resurrection of Our Lord  “I Know That My Redeemer Lives!” (Job 
19:23–26) 

 
Job’s most famous statement appears in 19:25, “I know that my Redeemer 
lives.” Christ is alive. He has conquered death and the grave. His word is 
sufficient. His grace is enough. His love brings comfort and healing. And 
this Lent these gifts come to us through the book of Job.  

 
Because suffering is a close companion of every man, woman or child in 
this life, this is a series we all need to hear and heed. Christ is also our 
close companion and He desires to walk with us in our suffering in order 
to comfort us and give us hope!  He suffered to the point of death.  He 
knows suffering like no other and overcame it. Instead of giving up some-
thing for Lent this year, maybe you could make a pledge to set aside eve-
ry Wednesday during Lent, Maundy Thursday, Good Friday and Easter 
Morning to attend these services.  Maybe you or someone you know is 
being crushed by a weight of suffering. Invite them to come with you to 
find and receive the strength we all need to endure suffering until that day 
when God will remove all our suffering once and for all.  
 
Trusting Him with you,  
Pastor Vern 
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Christian Ed News  

On March 1  the PreK to 5th grade students will sing at the 8:00 am 
service. 

The Christian Education Board is looking to add new members. The 
Board meets once a month.  Any help with activities is appreciated. 
You do NOT have to teach Sunday School to join.  Please  contact 
Lyndsey Sherman at 618-530-0172 if you are interested or have 
more questions. 

We will start collecting items for care packages  in March so if you 
see a good deal on individually wrapped snacks, tea bags, cocoa, 
post-it notes and highlighters, stock up. Details on this collection will 
be sent home with the Sunday School students soon. 

PLEASE, PLEASE contact Donna Brockmeyer with names and ad-
dresses for anyone you would like to see blessed with a care package. They don’t have to be a college stu-
dent. Anyone who is away from home and could use a reminder of Blessed Savior can be included. Even if 
you think Donna already has the information, please submit it again to make sure. We don’t want anyone to 
be left out. You can leave the information in her church mailbox or email it to brockmeyerfami-
ly@gmail.com. 

We would also love donations of candy, fruit snacks, Easter stickers, tattoos, etc to stuff in eggs for the 
April 11 egg hunt.  All items must fit in a plastic egg and food should be nut and gluten free. 

Upcoming events: 

April 9 at 10:00 am  - stuff Easter eggs and prepare for the egg hunt. 

April 11 at 10:00 am  - Egg Hunt. Everyone is invited. Let your friends and 
neighbors know about this event also. Youth are asked to arrive at 9:0 am for 
set up. 

There is no Sunday School on Easter Sunday, April 12 . 

Christian Education Committee  

� � � � � � �

Enterprise Center Volunteer Corner 
     We were not scheduled an event in February.  I have sent in 3 dates for March.  Hopefully, we will get 
one of those March dates.   
     Our first event netted roughly $450.  Managing our own stand (extra 2%) was worth it as we made an 
extra $70. 
     Since we will be managing the stand from now on, we will need more volunteers for each event.  Volun-
teering to work an event requires roughly 6 hours of your time per event, which in-
cludes travel time to the arena and back home.  Also, you will have to pass an 
online alcohol test (takes less than 1 hour).  We usually do 1 event a month, so 
PLEASE think about volunteering for at least 1 event this year.  
   Thanks to all the volunteers who have worked numerous events during the past 
20+ years.  Thanks to their families as well as because the volunteers were missing 
family time… 
Thanks. Curtis Kuppler, BSLC Enterprise Center Volunteer Coordinator 
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Victory and Defeat 
 (Romans 5:12-19) 

     The season of Lent ap-
proaches and this has 
caused me to reflect upon 
what a Lenten journey 
means.  For many Lent is a 

time to focus on what our Savior has done for us, His Passion, and ultimately 
His death upon the cross.  Many choose to remember this time by giving up 
something for the season, such as soda, chocolate, or dessert (although I could 
not survive 40 days without some sort of dark chocolate.)  Others choose to add 
something to their routine, such as more dedicated devotional time or charity 
work.   

     However, to give up or to add on isn’t the point 
of Lent, and neither in many ways is just about 
Christ’s death.  The journey of Lent, its story, is 
about Victory and Defeat.  It starts with the story 
of Adam and Eve and the fall.  Adam trespasses 
by disobeying the Word of God and, “Therefore 
just as sin came into the world through one man, 
and death through sin, and so death spread to all 
men because all sinned…”( Romans 5:12) Satan 
thought he had defeated the plan of God, and in-
deed God seemed to be defeated.  Because of 
just one transgression the whole world fell to 
+,-./���0-1�23�456678.�97::;��-:2,1-.,+�965<�=5+>�
continues to trespass daily, all because of just one 

transgression. It seems that this solidified the victory for Satan and defeat for 
God. 
     But in the season of Lent we see a different story.  We see Christ come into 
the world and because He is the only Son of God He brought about victory.  The 
devil thought since just one transgression brought about creations destruction, 
surely the multitude of transgressions throughout the centuries insured his victo-
ry and God’s defeat.  Yet, “the judgement following one trespass brought con-
demnation, but the free gift following many trespasses brought justifica-
tion.” (Romans 5:16)  Through the life giving salvation that we have through faith 
in Christ, the multitude of transgressions are forgiven, and we are justified in the 
eyes of God.  What Satan thought was victory instead was defeat, and even in 
the darkness of the cross and death the light of the world shined and gave life 
eternal.   
     So, in this season, let us think of our lives as living in the victory won for us 
by Christ, remembering that we have the complete victory as sons and daugh-
ters of God, for by the one sacrifice of God’s Son all men were saved.  We have 
Victory.  We will not know defeat.  Amen 
Pastor Matt 

� � � � � � �

EVANGELISM is Reflecting God’s Love  
throughout each day in all walks of life. 

LOVE GOD  
LOVE YOUR NEIGHBOR        

Join the Lutheran 
World Relief QUILT-
ERS on Tuesday, 
March 3 , Tuesday, 
April 7, and Tuesday 
May 5,  from 10:00 - 
3:00 to tie quilts.  (We 
don't actually quilt by 
hand.  Instead we se-
cure the layers by 
hand tying 
them.)    Bring your 
lunch and join us for a 
time of good ole fel-
lowship.  Stay the en-
tire time or as long as 
your schedule per-
mits.  Hope to see you 
there!   Mark your cal-
endar for the 1st Tues-
day of each month. If 
you have any fabric 
pieces, thin blankets, 
curtains, drapes, 
sheets, etc you no 
longer need, the quilt-
ers would love to recy-
cle them into quilts.  
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Reserve your time today to be included in the 
new Blessed Savior Lutheran Church Directory! 
  
Lifetouch Studios will be here:  
 
Friday, March 20 from 2-7 p.m.  
Saturday, March 21, from 10 am—5 pm  
 
Sign ups can be made on the church website:  
Www.mybslc.org  
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     By the time the newsletter reaches your hand, the Lenten will season will 
be upon us.  We will soon be celebrating the death then the resurrection of 
our Lord Jesus Christ.  What a great time!!! 
     On Saturday, February 29th, the church council and committee members 
met to discuss the 2020 goals.  This year we decided to get the entire church 
involved.  We asked for your input, and it was nice to see several respons-
es.  Even if you did not get a chance to fill out a form, you are always wel-
come to voice your opinion at any time to a council officer, Pastor, Elder, 
and/or committee chairperson.   
     While 2019 might not have been a great year for the church as far as completing some of the goals, we 
got a good start on some of them and did a great job with paying down the mortgage.   At this pace, we 
should have the mortgage paid off by the end of the year.  This will give the church about an extra $2,000 a 
month.  Thank you!!!  Hopefully, 2020 will be a better year for the church. 
     We might not say it enough, but the council really appreciates all the work from the congre-
gants.  Whether you join the council or a committee or help out in other ways:  we THANK YOU for all you 
do for the church!!!!  We must keep doing God’s work… 
     In God’s Name, 
     Curtis Kuppler, BSLC Congregational Chairman 

Adult Choir will meet weekly 
on Wednesdays immediately 
following Lent worship until 
8:30pm. 
 
Kool Choir will meet at 
10:15am Sun Mar 8 & Sun 
Mar 22 in the basement  
 

� � � � �  �

Chairman’s Chat 
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     Thanks to everyone for helping and supporting our Fel-
lowship “Wine Tasting with a Twist” event! The upstairs 
Fellowship hall was beautifully decorated creating quite 
the ambience! The evening proved you can try something 
new, or just attend, even if it is not your thing and have a 
great evening of fun and fellowship.  After all, that is what 
it was planned for! 
     February 26 is already the beginning of Lent with Ash 
Wednesday! Blessed Savior’s committee and council 
members will host the whole family for our traditional Len-

ten dinners of soups, salads, breads, and simple desserts starting at 6:00 p.m. 
on the following Wednesdays: March 4, 11, 18, 25, and April 1. You say you 
get off work late and have to get the family dinner? You are in luck! Stop by 
church for a complimentary dinner for the whole family followed by a short ser-
vice at 7:00 p.m. The first dinner hosted by the Fellowship committee on 
March 4 will have gluten free options as well.  

Trivia Night, March 14 at 6:00 p.m., is another great time for inviting 
friends and having great fun! Get your table of 
8 participants together and come out to Katy 
Cavins Community Center for a full night of 
Silent Auction and Trivia.  See the article on 
the Trivia Night in this newsletter for more in-
formation! Sign up on Blessed Savior’s web-
site or at the Trivia Night table in the narthex. 

Finally, join everyone on April 12, 
Easter Sunday, for a ham, pancake, and cas-
serole breakfast from 7:45 to 9:00 a.m. We 
will also have gluten free table options that 
morning as well. Be looking for a signup sheet 
in the Narthex for attendance and to sign up 
items you make like to donate or bring.  More 
information in the April newsletter to follow. 

Happy Fellowshipping everyone! 
The Fellowship Committee 

Donations are still needed from local businesses for  prizes to be added 
to auction baskets or to be given as door prizes.   
A donation sheet is located on the sign up table in the Narthex.  Take 
the sheet to your favorite business(es) and see if they might donate!   
Donations are needed by March 1st.  
Basket assembly will be Monday March 2 and Tuesday March 3 from 
630-830.  You are welcome to come and help!   
 
Also located on the table in the Narthex is a sheet to buy butter braids, 
cookie dough and pizzas.  Payment is due at time of order, payable to 
BSLC. Orders and payment are due by 3/22. They will be in on April 
3rd.  (week before Easter)  The church can get around $7 for each item 
sold. Contact Carie  Boulanger for questions carie426@yahoo.com or 
phone 618-780-1570  

� � � � � ! �
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Sunday, March 8 
2:00 a.m.  

Spring is finally  
coming!  
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Newsletter Article – March 2020 
 

     We are at the beginning of Lent. Dur-
ing the Lenten season, the church calls 
to our attention the sufficiency of what 
God gives. It points to the sufficiency of 
God’s grace in the atoning work of Je-
sus. It shows us the sufficiency of faith in 
Jesus’ work for us. It makes known the 
sufficiency of God’s Word in faith and 

life.  
     But Lent doesn’t just remind us of the sufficiency of God’s spiritual gifts, the 
gifts that pertain to our redemption and salvation. Lent also reminds us of the 
sufficiency of the physical, temporal gifts of God, those that pertain to this body 
and life. In other words, it reminds us of the importance of godly contentment 
and of outward discipline and training of the body.   
     This outward training of the body teaches us not to give in to every desire 
of our flesh but to learn to say no to them. And it does this in such a way that if 
you fail, it is no sin. It is a way to practice without putting yourself into a com-
promising situation.  
     The easiest example of this is fasting. When you 
fast, you are practicing saying no to the desires of 
your body. But if you fail in this, if you break your fast, 
you have not sinned. You have, though, learned 
something about how your flesh works, how difficult it 
is to fight against it, and how you need help from 
above in order to do it.  
     There is another example of this. It is alms-giving. 
This is an increase in giving to the church and its mis-
sion during this time. We all know that our flesh finds 
security in money and stuff. By committing to give more to the church, you are 
training your flesh. You are, by this outward discipline, training yourself to be 
content with what God gives. You are practicing saying “no” to your desires. 
Again, if you fail, you have not sinned. But you’ve learned just how powerful 
your flesh is in leading you instead of you leading it. You’ve learned how you 
need help from above in being content with what God gives.  
     This is why St. Paul instructs young Pastor Timothy in this way:  

“But godliness with contentment is great gain, for we brought nothing 
into the world, and[a] we cannot take anything out of the world. But if 
we have food and clothing, with these we will be content. But those 
who desire to be rich fall into temptation, into a snare, into many sense-
less and harmful desires that plunge people into ruin and destruc-
tion. For the love of money is a root of all kinds of evils. It is through 
this craving that some have wandered away from the faith and pierced 
themselves with many pangs.” (1 Tim 6:6–10) 

     �76�3799242,14;�23�15.�59�5763,:?,3>�2.�23�21�=5+��
,.�73�:,-61�./23�@2./57.�321�
by training our flesh this Lenten season.  

� � � � � " �

Everyone can 
serve  
Look for opportunities 
.5�3,6?,>�+51�.�@-2.�.5�
be asked! Remember: 
You can serve without 
being a part of an 
“official” ministry. We 
all can:  
• extend the word of 
welcome, whether or 
not we are official 
A6,,.,63>� 
• be listening, caring 
friends, whether or not 
we are official lay 
45713,:563>� 
• be ready to give rea-
son for the hope that 
is in us, whether or not 
we are on the evange-
:23<�.,-<>�  
• be enthusiastic par-
ticipants and ready to 
give a hand, whether 
or not we are on the 
planning or cleanup 
committees.  

Don’t Settle  
For most of us, the 
great danger is not 
that we will renounce 
our faith. It is that we 
will become so dis-
tracted and rushed 
and preoccupied that 
we will settle for a me-
diocre version of it. 
We will just skim our 
lives instead of actual-
ly living them.  
 
—John Ortberg 



� � � � 	 � � � � � 
 � � � 
 � �

� � � � � � � � � � 	 
 � � � 
 � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � 
 
 � � � � � � � 	 � � � � �

Ancient Guidance on Prayer  
     When we pray, we are not to pray for ourselves alone. We do not say, “My 
�-./,6��@/5�-6.�21�/,-?,1B�56��C=2?,�<,�./23�+-;�<; �+-2:;�D6,-+B>�@,�+5�15.�
-3E�956�576�5@1�.6,38-33,3�-:51,�.5�D,�956A2?,1>�-1+�@/,1�@,�86-;�./-.�@,�
may be delivered from evil, we are not praying only for ourselves either.  
     Our prayer is for the general good, for the common good. When we pray, 
@,�+5�15.�86-;�956�576�5@1�321A:,�3,:?,3>�@,�86-;�956�-::�=5+�3�8,58:,��D,F
cause they and we are one.  
—Cyprian, bishop of Carthage (third century)  

� � � � �# �

What Hell 
Shows  
According to a Pew 
Research survey, only 
60 percent of mainline 
Protestant Christians 
believe in hell. Even 
some theologians 
have moved away 
from the concept of 
everlasting torment, 
saying it’s morally in-
compatible with a lov-
ing God.  
 
Admittedly, hell is a 
tough topic, but we 
can’t afford to ignore 
2.��G,373�+2+1�.>�21�9-4.��
he talked more about 
hell than heaven. 
Why? He doesn’t want 
us to experience total 
separation from God 
the Father. After tak-
ing our place on the 
cross, Jesus pro-
claimed ultimate victo-
ry over death, Satan 
and hell.  
 
Rather than being in-
compatible with love, 
hell magnifies God’s 
love by showing what 
he was willing to en-
dure for us. Hell, 
which is utter dark-
ness, allows us to re-
alize what Jesus, our 
true Light, has res-
cued us from. It also 
motivates us to share 
the good news of the 
gospel — that “the 
grace of God has ap-
peared, bringing sal-
vation for all people” 
(Titus 2:11, ESV)!  

2 Sawyer Thomas, Ashlee Backhus 

2—Barb Applegate, Mason Feldmann 

4—Dave Johnson  

7 Kristen Conrad 
8 – Roger Miesner , Christy Carron  

9—Kim Lloyd  

10 – Alexa Drouin  

12 – Dan Bowman, Bill Gass  

14 – Josh Lesire, Jayni Lintvedt 

15 – Laura Schutte 

15 - Emily Colvin-Garcia 

15—Chase Meek 

16—RJ Kinsella 

16—Larry Gruhn 

 

We are sorry if your birthday or anniversary has 
been overlooked.  Please call the church office, 
632-0126 or email Nancy at nancy@mybslc,org so 
we may add your name to our list.  Thanks for your 

18 – Jessica Schmidt  

18—Karen Anders 

20  Morgan Kjosa 

23—Hannah Husemann 

23—Brandon Rust 
25—Jackson Brady  

27 – Jon Rust, Sam Williams  

29 – Keith Szolga  

30 – Blake Bartimus, Zora Boggs 
31—Abbie  Willgohs  

9—John & Karla Weaver  

21 - Blake & Lynn Bartimus  

Right Now Media is an online Christian Media service.  Blessed Savior has a 
subscription with them that all of our members are entitled to use.  They have 
extensive resources for Christian movies, kids movies, documentaries, and 
movies that are geared for youth, women, and kids etc.    
If you are interested in accessing the website through Blessed Savior, please 
contact Pastor Vern at pastor@mybslc.org.  He can set you up with a user 
name and password.  (They also have an app for your phone!)  
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Council Meeting – January 14, 2020  
Present:  Ginger Kieffer, Lindsey Sherman, Curtis Kuppler, Cheryl Krantz, Ed 
Brandmeyer, Dave Ziegler, Pastor Matt, Hailey Kusch, and Sandie Rust.  
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:08 p.m.  Pastor Matt led those present in prayer.  
Pastor Matt Report:   �51.217,+�.5�8:-1�-1+�4556+21-.,�3,6?24,3�@2./�H-3. 56�I,61>��556F

+21-.,+��+?,1.�@563/28�3,6?24,3�@2./�./,��,<21-6;�� .7+,1.3>�J,:8,+�4556+21-.,�-1+�865?2+,+�<7324�956�
Sunday School Christmas Program.  Helped bake 100+ cookies for Sunday School Christmas program and 
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mas Eve Services.  Met with Greg Wilgohs who is leaving to join a non-Lutheran church nearer to his new 
home.  Unborn son Daniel has been diagnosed with hypoplastic left heart syndrome.  Was asked to inter-
view for a position at St. Peter Lutheran Church in Dorsey, IL.  Stated apprehension due to Daniel’s medical 
issues.  Awaiting further info on their part.  Meetings attended:  Worship, Council and Circuit pastor meet-
ing.  
Vice President:   No report  
Recording Secretary:   Cheryl Krantz.  Minutes of the December 10, 2019 meeting were distributed.  Dave 
Ziegler moved and Hailey Kusch seconded to approve the minutes with corrections to typing errors.  The 
motion carried.  
Treasurer:   Ed Brandmeyer.  Ed is working on correcting errors that have occurred. Giving was down 
$48,000 at the end of the year.  
Elders:   Ed Brandmeyer explained about the problems with the new directory.  Sandie Rust asked if kids 
that are confirmed are now members.  Yes they are. Pastor Matt stated that we will be doing a new pictorial 
directory.  Watch for further information.  
Christian Ed:   Lindsey Sherman had no report except that the Christmas program went well.  
Evangelism:   No report – Pastor Matt attended Mission Outreach.  
Fellowship:   Ginger Kieffer reported on last meeting.  Bunko party is scheduled for January 25.  Wine tast-
ing planned for February.  
Properties:   Ed Brandmeyer reported the light poles have been delivered.  Checked into putting blinds on 
the Sanctuary windows.  Looking to change our electrical supplier.  
Stewardship:   Ginger Kieffer for Dale Schutte:  Ginger has checked with the Fire Department on CPR clas-
ses.  Cost is $25 per person.  Time and talent sheets will be distributed soon.  Several members worked the 
Enterprise Center.  
Worship:   Hailey Kusch:  We need to have more teams for Altar Guild.  Working on online ministry.  Getting 
ready for Roll and Goals.  Hailey is resigning from the Worship Board.  
Youth:   Pastor Matt reported Trivia Night will be March 14 at Katy Cavins.  A lock-in will be held at the 
church for the youth.  Pastor Matt is taking a step back for the youth.  Wendi Gorney and Carie Boulanger 
will take over.  Confirmation is going well.  
 
Old Business:   None  
New Business:   Rolls and Goals will be held February 29th.  
Balancing the budget:  At this time we have $60K in the operating fund.  It was decided to transfer $3K to 
the checking account.  It was also suggested we borrow money using the building as collateral.  All fund-
raisers monies will go to the Operating fund.   
There being no further business, Dave Ziegler moved and Sandie Rust seconded to adjourn.  The meeting 
was adjourned at 9:19 p.m.  All present recited the Lord’s Prayer.  
Respectfully submitted, Cheryl Krantz  
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A Lenten History Lesson  
Though the date of Easter varies, the majority of the Lenten season occurs 
during March. In fact, the word Lent comes from the Anglo-Saxon words lenc-
tentid (meaning “March”) and lencten (meaning “spring”).  
     The first reference to Lent dates back to 325 AD, in one of the 20 canons 
decreed at the council of Nicaea. By the eighth century, Christians started ob-
serving Lent, and a 10th-century monk named Aelfric connected the use of 
ashes and “the Lenten fast” to the pre-Easter period.  
     Lent lasts 40 days to represent Jesus’ time in the wilderness, when he was 
tempted by the devil. The six Sundays that occur between Ash Wednesday 
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day of worship, they’re considered “mini-Easters.”  
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Paddling through Lent — and life  
Lent is a time for restoring balance to our lives. The Eskimos prac-
tice balance as they venture into freezing Arctic waters in little 
boats. If you’ve ever paddled a kayak, you know how easy they are 
to tip. Thankfully, kayaks are just as easy to turn back upright.  
     That isn’t a bad image for Lent — or for life as a whole. Whatev-
er spiritual disciplines we adopt, if we succumb to temptation, it’s 
no biggie. One of the lessons of Lent is that, as long as we’re trav-
eling light, it takes only a quick twist of the paddle to right us. That 
paddle twist might take the form of a quick but heartfelt prayer: 
“Jesus, set me straight again!” Or it might mean some extra time 
set aside for quiet meditation with God. Don’t get worried if your 
spiritual discipline fails now and then. Just let Jesus help you get 
upright once more, and keep paddling!  
—adapted from Carlos Wilton, in Homiletics  
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Of rocks and  
repentance  
 
Before recently clos-
ing to tourists, Austral-
ia’s majestic Uluru 
(formerly called Ayers 
Rock) was popular 
with climbers. Many 
took home illegal sou-
venirs, sometimes lat-
er mailing them back 
to park rangers after 
experiencing what 
they considered bad 
luck.  
     So many pilfered 
mementos were re-
turned, often with 
notes of apology, that 
rangers called them 
“sorry rocks.” The re-
turns merely created 
more work for park 
staff, who urged visi-
tors not to take speci-
mens in the first place.  
       “Sorry rocks” is a 
fitting image for our 
sins, which the Bible 
describes as weights 
and entanglements 
(see Hebrews 12:1). 
As sinners, we can’t 
remove those heavy 
burdens on our own. 
But through Christ’s 
redeeming work on 
our behalf, we can 
“return” the rocks of 
wrongdoing. When we 
repent and seek for-
giveness, God promis-
es to “remember [our] 
sins no more” 

     In northern Minnesota several years ago, 
some women formed a “joy circle.” They settled 
into a routine of meeting every couple of weeks 
to share joys they’ve noticed. Their aim, amid our 
troubled world and chaotic lives, is to deliberately 
focus on the positive. The women don’t simply 
hope to stumble upon good news among the out-
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actively seek out joy and report it to the group.  
     Joy is a fruit of the spirit named in Galatians 
5:22-23. As Christians, we don’t ignore or dismiss 
life’s struggles and sorrows, and neither do joy-
circle participants. But God promises that life is 
stronger than death, and Jesus’ resurrection is 
proof. With the Holy Spirit’s help, we can make a 
spiritual discipline of seeking and sharing joy — 
and thanking God for it. (Visit joycircles.network 
online to learn more.)  
—Heidi Mann  
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